
Village of Springville 

Historic Preservation Commission 

 

August 12, 2024              7:00 pm 

 

A meeting of the Historic Preservation Commission of the Village of Springville was 

held at the Municipal Building, 65 Franklin Street, Springville, New York at the above 

date and time. Present were: 

Absent  

 

Members:                                              Bill Skura Chairman  

                                                              Helen Brogan 

                                                              Don Orton 

       John Baronich  

       Kelly Baker 

       

 

Also present:      

             

                                                                                    

Clerk:                                                   Jennifer Blumenstein 

 

After the Pledge of Allegiance, Chairman Skura called the meeting to order at 7:00p.m.  

 

Chairman Skura asked for a motion to approve the minutes from the  

July 8, 2024, meeting.  

 

Don Orton made the motion to approve the minutes, seconded by Kelly Baker.  All in 

favor, none opposed. 

 

The first Certificate of Appropriateness the Board addressed was for a mural at 52 E. 

Main Street.  The Springville Center for the Arts has been trying to get approval for this 

mural for some time now.  The mural is of Bertrand Chaffee with red heart shaped 

glasses on. 

 

After some discussion and review of this application, John Baronich asked for a motion. 

 

John Baronich made the motion to approve the mural with the stipulation that the mural 

be placed on a sign board not to exceed 6ft. x 6ft. and anchored into the mortar.  The 

mural will also be evaluated again before November 30, 2025, to see if it needs to be 

removed due to wear and tear or if the mural can stay up for an extended period.  

Seconded by Don Orton.  All in favor, one abstained. None opposed. 

 

 

 

 



August 12, 2024 

(pg.2) 

 

 

The property at 26 Franklin Street owned by Michael Wolniewicz is looking for approval 

for a mural that his wife would like to do.  The mural will be a continuation of previous 

artwork on the overhead doors.  The artwork represents the seasons of the year and will 

be painted on metal siding.  There will also be a native woodpecker and tree painted on 

the short wall to mimic the tree in front of the same wall. 

 

John Baronich made the motion to approve as presented, seconded by Helen Brogan.  All 

in favor, none opposed.   

 

John Baronich made the motion to adjourn at 7:45 pm, seconded by Helen Brogan. All in 

favor, none opposed.   

 

Respectfully Submitted, 

Jennifer Blumenstein 

 

 


